
3       Twenty - Eighth Sunday In Ordinary Time 

Sunday the 9th October of 2022 
    Parish of Dunshaughlin and Culmullen 

Website www.dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie 
Webcam - dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/our-parish/webcam 

Parish Office; Pastoral Centre (Monday – Friday 10am until 2pm) 

Phone 01 8259114 or email office@dcparish.ie 

Pastoral Centre: Phone 01 802 4780 or email pcmanager@dcparish.ie 

Religious Shop; open everyday in the Pastoral Centre 

Fr. Seán Henry P.P. 01 - 825 9114 Fr. Joseph Clavin A.P. 01 - 824 1976 
Dunshaughlin Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 7pm, Sundays 9 am, 12 noon 

Culmullen Masses: Saturday Vigil Mass - 6pm, Sunday 10:30am 

Weekday Masses: Culmullen 9am, Dunshaughlin 10am     

Rosary: recited each morning in Dunshaughlin before 10am Mass, Tuesday at 7pm 

Confessions:  Saturday 12noon - 1pm.  

Eucharistic Adoration: Dunshaughlin: Tuesdays 10:30am - 2 pm; 7-9 pm   Culmullen: Thursdays 9:30am until 11 am 

Baptisms: Dunshaughlin Church: First Saturday and Fourth Sunday of the month. 

Culmullen Church: Second Sunday of the month. Ceremonies are at 2pm. 
Mass Intentions for the coming week 

Saturday 8th  October Cul Vigil 6pm John, Brenda, Mary & Charlie O’Brien. 

Gavin & Michael Rattigan.       

Sunday 9th  October Dun 9am Philomena Stoney M. M. & Frank & Tommy Stoney 

Sunday 9th October Cul 10:30am Seamus Reilly 

Sunday 9th   October Dunsh 12noon Derek Davis 

Wednesday 12th October Cul 9am Justine Wall 
   

Saturday 15th  October Cul Vigil 6pm Raymond & Nora Clarke 

Saturday 15th October Dun Vigil 7pm Angela & Kieran McEntaggart 

Sunday 16th  October Cul 10:30am Ellen Hayes 

Sunday 16th  October Dunsh 12noon Thomas & Margaret Dowd 

Parish Collections 

Thank you to all who contribute so generously to the parish at this time.  

If you would like to contribute by standing order, please contact the parish office. 

Should you like to make a contribution, our IBAN number is IE06BOFI 903437 41478561 
 

Church Heating Project 

We are happy to report that the work has commenced, a new boiler has been installed 

upstairs and new pipe work. Much of the work will be completed this coming week. 

We regret that we have to close the Church from Monday morning until Saturday. 

This means there will be no services in the Church this coming week 

Mass will be offered each day in the Pastoral Centre at 10.00 am 
People are invited to join us in the entrance area for this Mass. 

We will not have adoration next Tuesday in the Church. 

The Church will be open for Vigil and Sunday Masses. 

We regret the inconvenience this will cause and we are hopeful most of the work will 

be carried out during this week and we can re-open on Monday 17th. Thank you. 
 
 

Welcome to the Community of Faith – Recently Baptised 

Dylan Lane, Willow Drive, Sophie Brady, Fairfield & Keeva Cassells, College Park.   

We Remember in Prayer 

The souls of Breda Canning, nee Donnelly, late of Dunshaughlin & Dunboyne, 

Michael Skelton, (brother of Carmel Mullaney, The Meadows) & Thomas Briody, 

(brother of Annette Gannon, Ardlea). May they rest in peace. 
 



Safeguarding Sunday 

Today is safeguarding Sunday, we pray in thanks to God for the children and young people 

who take part in our parish and for all the volunteers who look after them. 

Our safeguarding team is made up of two representatives, Carmel Folan and Therese 

Shinners. We thank them both for their work and commitment to this important task in our 

Parish. Carmel and Therese can be contacted by email on office@dcparish.ie 

We have a safeguarding policy available at the Parish Office 

The Parish Representatives as well as the Priests have been involved in special training. We 

thank our Representatives, our volunteers, staff and parents who facilitate the involvement of 

young people in the Parish as servers, youth readers and children’s choir. If you have any 

concerns contact our Parish Reps at 01 – 825 9114 
 

First Communion Enrolment Mass 

We welcome children preparing for their First Communion to Mass along with their parents 

for enrolment ceremony on Sunday the 16th of October.  

Please keep the children and their parents in your prayers. 

Catechesis on Webcam 
Catechesis for girls, boys and parents for Confirmation this Wed 12th Oct at 7 pm on webcam  

Webcam - dunshaughlin-culmullenparish.ie/our-parish/webcam 

Enrolment for confirmation children on Sunday 30th October.  
 

 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Meeting in Pastoral Centre on Thursday 13th October at 8 pm. 
 

 

Servers Meeting 

Meeting for new servers and their parents in Dunshaughlin church, on Wednesday the 

12th of October at 7:30pm. 

Culmullen Cross Country Chase 

Sunday 23rd October at 2pm sharp.   Best Turned out Lead Rein will be judged from 1.30pm.   

All proceeds go towards Culmullen National School so your support is greatly appreciated. 
 

 

Diocesan Safeguarding Prayer 

Lord, our God, Look with favour on our children whom we as a Church commend to your 

tender care. Your Son gladly welcomed little children. He took them in his arms, blessed 

them, and held them up as an example for us all. We pray that you, Father, will also send 

your blessing upon all of us gathered here this day, so that we may play our part in helping 

our children to grow in Christ, and by the power of the Holy Spirit, may they become Christ's 

witnesses in a world which craves their energy, light and generosity. Allow us to create 

environments where both children and priests flourish and minister to each other in a spirit of 

light, love and joy. We also beg your pardon for the times we have failed in this ministry. We 

remember those who have been hurt and those who are hurting, may your healing be a source 

of strength and comfort to them and their families. We make this prayer through Christ our 

Lord. Amen Lord, we thank you for the gift of our children; they are our light and our joy. 

Give us wisdom to guide them, patience to teach them, and a desire to encourage them 

always. As we strive to love them sincerely, may we never betray their trust, dampen their 

hope, or discourage their spirit. May we help them achieve their potential and fulfil your 

dreams for them. May your grace and love fall gently upon them giving them the inner 

strength, peace and patience they will need for the journey ahead. And as we strive to create 

safe environments where we can freely minister to them, may we be open to you ministering 

to us in and through them. Amen 


